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MEETING MINUTES / 19 MAY 2015
ATTENDANCE: 

Present: Sarg, Carroll, Corsa, Lardizzone, McMullen, Newstadt, Seppala, Showell, Smith, Weir, and Kirby
Absent: Armbruster, Farley, Hampton, and Newman 
Guest(s): Gloria Smith, and Al Tillman  

CHAIRMAN’S OPENING REMARKS:

Chairman Sarg requested a moment of silence. 
MEETING MINUTES: 

A motion was made and accepted to approve the previous meeting minutes. 

ADMINISTRATIVE REMARKS:
VAMC-Wilmington – Genny Yelland: 
Wilmington VAMC met with DVH to address resident/patient challenges and both felt the exchange was productive. The center’s Town Hall is scheduled for 29 June / 1500 in their auditorium. Center leaders met with Operation Stand Down leadership to define assistance needs and participation. The center is hosting a 2K Walk and food collection on 21 May. Center leaders are still reviewing Sussex county sites for a future Sussex CBOC location.   

- (Sarg) How long is the lease? 
Lease is minimal five years
The Choice Program has changed, the distance is based on driving versus direct route. The clinic’s second entrance construction continues and will open following the garage’s completion.
Delaware Veterans Home (DVH) – Bill Peterson: 
The home’s quarterly meetings with the Wilmington VAMC are producing results. As a result of the meetings, the home will have access to the VA’s electronic records. The transportation costs for the veteran with cancer (to another VA facility) are now covered by the VA instead of by the home. There are 139 residents, 127 are 100% service connected. During National Nursing Home Week, the home is hosting an evening social on 20 May / 1600. 

- (Newstadt) What is the condition of the fish tanks?

They are well maintained

- (Carroll) Does the home have any needs?

Nothing specific at this time

The home will use electronic media and television channels to publicize internal information. The home hopes to hear about the dining room expansion by the fall. If a second DVH was built, it would benefit from having the CBOC collocated and being connected with DelDOT (transportation). Civilian providers, with Power of Attorney, will have future access to My Healthy Vet (records) contained in the VA system. The home continues to work on credentialing their physicians for access to VA records.  
Home of the Brave, Director Jessica Finan: 

Commissioner Weir stated both homes are full. They also received a $50K donation to help with funding new construction (women’s facility).
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S COMMENTS:

The commission’s Resource Guide is now in trifold format and copies were given to commissioners. The director will attend a Certificate of Appreciation presentation today (1800) at American Legion Post 28. He will attend the Fallen Heroes Memorial Garden dedication on Saturday, 23 May / 1300 in Lewes, DE. 
PUBLIC COMMENTS:

Veteran Transportation, Gary Morris (DE Transit Corp):

Mr. Morris acknowledged difficulty in getting Sussex County veterans to the Wilmington VAMC. Representative Carson requested research to address the issue. The transit corp seeks partnership with the commission to resolve the issue. The transit corp is the only agency providing transportation from veteran residences to the Wilmington VAMC, but with a fee. Their goal is to hold a Veteran Service Organization forum to discuss the transportation issue. The forum will create specific transportation to include additional times and Friday/Saturday transportation. 

- (Weir) Veterans are often concerned about missing their return shuttle and being left at the clinic

- (Newstadt) Would Delaware Transit Corp oversee program?
Depends on what the service organizations approved and how much oversight is necessary.
- (Corsa) Is this request reasonable, as many service organizations are not interested in owning buses, making schedules, and driving.
- (Sarg) What recommendations do you have for the summit?

Gather service organizations to exchange/form ideas 
Following discussion, it was recommended that the commission address the issue after the forum meets. The forum is projected for June/July.  

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

Bear Veterans Memorial Cemetery, Commissioner Armbruster:

Commissioner Carroll requested action on “paper to electronic files” request for cemetery paper records. Director Kirby will research. 
Millsboro Veterans Memorial Cemetery, Commissioner Corsa: 

Commissioner Weir has information on the 21 gun salute and flag fold. He wants this information available to families, in the form of a handout. 
Personnel, Director Kirby:

The Administrative Specialist (Casual/Season) position was filled. A Conservation Technician (Bear) will be terminated for excessive absences.
Health and Human Services, Commissioner Corsa

The Sussex CBOC is having difficulty maintaining providers. Commissioner Corsa has fielded complaints about veteran transportation in the way of space for wheelchairs and timeliness.
Legislative Affairs, Commissioner McMullen

The license plate bill was passed by the Senate, allowing spouses to retain certain veteran plates. Senator Bushweller is sponsoring Bill 96, Military Child Identifier, and will meet with the Board of Education of additional support.   

- (Newman) Instead of giving points, preference should be given for veterans during job interviews

Discussion went on about the best way to provide preference for veterans but none of the discussion points are slated for legislation.  
Finance and Logistics, Commissioner Newman

Nothing to report.
Commemorative Affairs, Commissioner Showell

MOAA and American Legion POCs will meet with Sherri to solidify Memorial Day events. 
ORGANIZATIONAL REPORTS:
Commissioner McMullen (AFSA)

New officers were elected for the Dover chapter. 

Commissioner Armbruster (AL)

Not present   

Commissioner Weir (AMVETS)

Attended the Ocean View VFW “Welcome Home” Vietnam Veterans’ 50th anniversary celebration. American flags are set for the Bear cemetery’s Memorial Day recognition.
Commissioner Smith (Del Vets)

Met with Wilmington Mayor Williams and Liz Biron to confirm Operation Stand Down participation. Post 1 Memorial Day event is scheduled for Saturday, 23 May.   

Commissioner Lardizzone (DAV) 

Attended Connecticut State Convention. DAV at the ballgame (Blue Rocks) is scheduled for Thursday, 21 May. Received $15K from fundraising event and $9K from banks, for new transportation vehicles.   

Commissioner Newstadt (JWV)

Installation of officers is scheduled for Sunday, 24 May. Scheduled to attend ANG Homecoming on Sat, 6 June. 
Commissioner Farley (MCL)

Not present.   

Chairman Sarg (MOAA)

The National Defense Authorization Bill passed (potential military retirement change / reduction in military housing allowance). Association provided $7.5K for scholarship funds.
Commissioner Carroll (MOPH)

Organization completed awarding JROTC awards throughout the state. The departmental convention is Saturday, 6 June. Attended the Wilmington VAMC Patient Carnival on 2 May in addition to other service organizations.  

Commissioner Seppala (MOWW)
Attended “Our Community Salutes” event for high school students enlisting in the military and “JROTC Awards” event at Christiana High School. Attended MOWW regional convention and Chapel Memorial at the former Philadelphia Naval Yard.
Commissioner Newman (VFW)

Not present.
Commissioner Corsa (VVA)

Served as guest speaker on 25 May at a Bethany Beach,Vietnam Veterans’ acknowledgement event.   

Commissioner Hampton (At Large)

Not present.

Commissioner Showell (At Large)

Attended NG of Delaware meeting on 1 May. The 126th Aviation “Welcome Home” celebration is scheduled for Saturday, 6 June.  

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

Code Revisions (OPEN)
Code Section 8720 (Commission Composition): The code was forwarded to the Secretary of State for review. 

Code Section 8725 (Memorials): The code was forwarded to the Secretary of State for review. Director Kirby was told to seek a legislative sponsor for this proposal.

Code Section 1204 (Interment): Director Kirby forwarded the proposal to Representative Jaques for sponsorship.     

By-Laws (OPEN)
Executive Committee will review the By-Laws and Strategic plan June and will shared information with the commission.
- (Carroll) Expressed interest in By-Law proposals presented to former Director Knotts. Will seek copies to distribute to commission for review.  

Strategic Plan (OPEN)
See above.   

S.W. Asia / OIF-OEF Memorial Kent County Memorial Park (OPEN)

Commissioner Hampton was not present to brief. Last meeting, $5K was deposited for down payment and the memorial will be announced at 25 May ceremony.     
S.W. Asia / OIF-OEF Memorial Legislative Hall (OPEN)
Funding source conversations are ongoing between Representative Jaques and Secretary Bullock. Once the funding is finalized the project will proceed. Sipple Memorials are creating the memorial.  
Memorial Day Events - Memorial Bridge / Bear Cemetery (CLOSED)

MOAA and the American Legion are on track to host.  
NEW BUSINESS: 
Nothing introduced.  
ITEMS FOR THE GOOD AND WELFARE OF THE ORGANIZATION
Commissioner Newstadt inquired about changes to the Executive Committee configuration. He recommended having a non-executive council commissioner on the committee to represent the remaining commissioners. Commissioner McMullen volunteered to join the Executive Committee. Commissioner Newstadt is interested in learning about the By-Law changes. Chairman Sarg stated draft By-Laws will be available for commission review during the June meeting.  
NEXT MEETING:  

Tuesday, 16 June 2015 at 10:00 AM
LOCATION:


Robbins Bldg, 802 Silver Lake Blvd, Suite 100, Dover, DE
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